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Perth and Kinross Local Area Commander’s Bulletin

19th February 2015

I know I am being premature and the weather no doubt will put me back in my place, but with the evenings getting longer and the snowdrops bursting out of verges to me Spring is coming, my favourite season! 
CRIME

Spring is also a time when we see the start of certain types of crime such as bogus workmen as I outlined last week. Sadly the change in the season has not seen a change in Perth and Kinross being targeted by criminals from outwith.
Just today we have had the report of a house being broken into in the Auchterarder area and a high value car stolen using the keys. This is a specific type of crime carried out by gangs across the Central Belt. They drive around looking for high value cars and then target the house to get the keys.
We were targeted early last year in a similar fashion and numerous houses in the Kinross area were broken into. We identified the perpetrators and executed a number of search warrants to recover evidence of many of the missing cars and recovered the last one to be stolen. It is disappointing to see the start of this crime type again; however, detectives are already busy investigating it, working with colleagues in other divisions.
Muthil and Comrie have again been targeted by thieves with break-ins to a shop and a bakery. The thieves didn’t get away with anything, however these are similar crimes to others at commercial premises in the area in the last few months. Investigations are ongoing, but a call to the Police if you see or hear anything unusual at night will give us the chance to catch them.
Some time between Hogmanay and this week, thieves stole an outboard from a boat Loch Tummel and we have had two thefts of firewood from Alyth. We have had couple of distraction thefts in shops in Perth. A male described in his 30’s, wearing sunglasses covering a black eye entered two shops in Princes Street and, while the assistants were distracted, stole their personal property from the shop counters. If anyone has seen this male or you run a shop in Perth and see this male coming in, call us. 
There have been crimes of violence in Perth and Kinross including a Serious Assault in Alyth, however the persons responsible were arrested at the time. Again, the underlying factors in many of these crimes were alcohol and the importance of licensees working to prevent irresponsible drinking is critical. 
If a licensee does not meet the standards we look for in the way they run their pub, club or hotel, we target their premises; visiting on a regular basis to encourage them to improve. More serious examples result in the licensee being invited to come to Perth HQ to discuss how to improve standards and agree an improvement plan. 

If we don’t see an improvement we build a case to submit to the Licensing Board, where their license will be under review. The Licensing Board can put restrictions and requirements on the licensee or even suspend or remove their license in the most extreme cases.

Since Police Scotland started working closely with the licensing trade in this way, we have seen a noticeable reduction in the level of violence across Perth and Kinross.

The purge on Drugs and anti-social behaviour continues in Perth and yesterday three people were arrested for being concerned in the supply of controlled drugs. We have been supported in this work by the Divisional Licensing and Violence Reduction Team (LVRT), this team specialises in policing the night time economy. They carry out licensed premises checks, stop and search people suspected of having drugs and engage with drinkers to encourage responsible behaviour.

Finally, In case you are wondering why not all crimes are reported in this bulletin, there are often crimes that I can’t publicise because it would be inappropriate to do so.  In many instances, the nature of the crime may make the persons involved easily identifiable. Another reason may be that the specialist knowledge of the crime and how it was committed is something that only the person responsible could know. Such specialist knowledge is a key form of evidence when a case comes to court. This is the reason why you will often see press conferences or releases about serious crime when the information released by the Police seems very limited, yet it is critically important to publicise the crime to look for witnesses or other information.
ROADS

While the good weather and all my talk of Spring means no problems on the roads this week, winter is still here and rapid drops in temperature can mean ice on the roads in the morning. 
Living as I do in the mountains, I drive through a lot of rural Perthshire to get to work and have noted how busy the farmers are preparing the fields for planting. As a result there is a lot of mud on the roads at the moment. I know this because I washed my car on Sunday (my children refused to help), but by Monday night it looked exactly as if I hadn’t bothered!
The key aspects to consider are that the roads could be slippy so watch your speed. In addition keeping your washer bottle topped up is essential to ensure your windscreens and windows are clear of mud or salt.

If you have any information about any of the issues discussed in this bulletin or wish to discuss them with your local Community Policing Team, please email us on the addresses listed below. For your information I have identified the names of the community sergeants covering your area.

Perth City Centre 

Sgt Gillian Farnington 
Perth City North 
Sgts David Rice and Shona Beattie
Perth City South  
Sgt Liz McLellan 

Almond and Earn and Carse of Gowrie   
Sgt Stuart Watson

Perthshire South and Kinross-shire
Auchterarder - Sgt Scott Ferguson 
Crieff - Sgt Peter Lorrain-Smith
Kinross – Sgt Geoffrey Goodison

Perthshire North
Aberfeldy/Dunkled/Pitlochry - Sgt Caroline MacNaughton
Blairgowrie&Glens/Coupar Angus/Aylth - Sgt Andy Ness
Community Co-ordinators
There are 3 Community Sergeant Co-ordinators covering the Perth and Kinross. They are:
Sgts Jon Anton, Karen Harrison and Amanda Nicolson are Community Coordinators working right across Perth and Kinross to support the community Sergeants.

If you wish to make contact with any of these officers please use the following e-mail addresses.:

TaysideCarseofGowrieCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
TaysidePerthCityCentreCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
TaysidePerthCityNorth@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
TaysidePerthCitySouthCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
TaysideStrathmoreCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
TaysideBlairgowrieGlensCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
TaysideHighlandCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
TaysideStrathtayCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
TaysideKinross-shireCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk
TaysideStrathallanCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk
TaysideAlmondEarnCPY@scotland.pnn.police.uk
TaysideStrathearnCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk
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